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WELCOME NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS:  The COVID-19 pandemic has brought many changes to American life and at present, no one has any real idea of when things will return to “normal” or what “new normals” may be in our future. Restrictions on public meetings have made group communications difficult.  Your PRHA Board of Directors want to bring you up to date on our activities this year. Hopefully we’ll be able to resume our usual meetings sometime later this year. Your Board has been active, and we can advise you that PRHA is in good shape and continues to serve our community. We hope you’ll find PARK RIDGE PRIDE helpful and informative.

MEET YOUR BOARD of DIRECTORS: Per PRHA Bylaws, three members serve on the Board. Present officers are: 

SARAH KOSAR FLICK, Secretary: Sarah is human resources manager for a major Madison company. She and her husband Ben have lived in Park Ridge for about 5 years.
MICHAEL CHARLTON, Treasurer: Mike and his family are long time Park Ridge residents.  Mike served several years as PRHA President. Mike is employed by the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR).
FORREST VAN SCHWARTZ, President: Forrest has lived in Park Ridge for 18 years and was PRHA Secretary before being elected President. He is CEO of an international transportation consulting firm.

All Board members are volunteers and receive no compensation for their PRHA service.

MC KENNA FLOOD CONTROL PROJECT: Following the “Five Hundred Year” flood on August 20, 2018 the City finally realized the old existing flood channel was woefully inadequate to handle heavy rain runoffs. Several homes had flooded basements and other costly damages. Starting in spring 2019, construction began on a 6.5 million dollar project to protect our homes from future floods. Most residents have likely seen the new flood wall topped by a decorative fence and greatly widened drainage channel. The project in our area was completed on time and within budget on May 31, 2020 and has well-handled several major rains this summer. 
We sincerely thank City Engineering and contractor Speedway Sand & Gravel for their months of hard work.
SAND BAG REMOVAL PROJECT:  Shortly after the August ’18 flood, the City provided more than 1,900 sand
bags to protect area homes damaged by the flood and other homes that could be damaged by future rain events. The sand bags were quickly installed by a WISCONSIN NATIONAL GUARD unit. We also received cleaning supplies and other assistance from the AMERICAN RED CROSS and from FEMA disaster relief funds. We are most grateful to these organizations and others who came to our aid when it was sorely needed. The problem later became: what to do with all the sand bags? There was no way residents could remove the heavy bags..! At first, the City would offer us no help. Concerned residents mounted a campaign asking for help with bag removal. It took almost two years after the flood for the City to finally agree to fund the bag removal, and the bags were eventually removed by Speedway. After work was completed in May, the City restored yard areas damaged by construction with grading and installation of grass seed mats.

PRHA PROJECTS AND OTHER NEWS:  Early this summer we replaced the security lighting on the six courts that

have it with new 1,500 lumen LED bulbs and photocells. Total cost of this project was under $200. The new lighting will reduce electrical consumption and provide better lighting. Our savings over the years will more than cover the cost of this project. We have contracted with CUTTING EDGE LAWN CARE for grass cutting and  landscape maintenance. They have done an excellent job at prices below previous contractors.

  Continued on page 2 >>>  
In September we signed a 4-year contract with MAPLE LEAF PLOWING to provide snow plowing service on the eight courts. In return Maple Leaf has agreed to not increase their rates above the 2020-21 level through the

winter of 2024-25…! Snow plowing is by far PRHA’s largest expense (about 56% of total). While we can’t predict winter weather, we can predict substantial savings from this agreement. Savings will, of course, be passed on to you in lower annual dues.  During the winter, we will be planning a sign maintenance and renewal program which could not be done this year due to the pandemic.
2019-2020 LATE DUES PAYMENTS: In January the Board reviewed the status of unpaid dues. These dues were

payable by August 2019. We determined that over $8,500.00 (almost 30% of our total budget) had not been paid…!  We gently and politely sent reminder letters to the involved property owners. As of July 15, we have collected  over  $8.100.00, with only about $420.00 not paid. Of the amount yet due, one owner is on a time payment plan and the other is presently in assisted care and we are discussing payment with his family. One property has been foreclosed on by the courts; unfortunately our legal counsel advised PRHA is far down the “food chain” of creditors and we will have to write off the total amount due us.
2020-2021 PRHA DUES: Your 2020-21 dues invoice is included with this newsletter. We purposely delayed

sending these out, as we know at least some owners and tenants have been adversely affected by COVID
and we did not want to cause added financial burden. Due date is shown on your invoice. Treasurer Mike

Charlton completely reviewed our cost allocation model and found it to be far out of date. Our new model

reflects accurate current costs for PRHA operations and services. Our expense budget in shown on your invoice. THE BOARD BELIEVES YOU WILL BE PLEASANTLY SURPRISED by the invoice. Some categories will see

a minimal increase; others  will actually see a decrease in their dues (what a concept). Please pay your dues 

by the date shown, late payment fee has been increased to $40.00. Your payment stub also asks for your email address, so we can communicate with owners and tenants faster and cheaper. All info provided will be maintained in strict confidence within PRHA Board. If you are having financial difficulties please contact Forrest at forrestvs@charter.net  and we will work with you to set up a payment plan to fit your needs. The Board is here to present positive solutions – not to be an additional problem in these troubled times…! 
IN CLOSING, the Board wishes you and yours safety and good health, please follow all federal, state and local guidelines for dealing with the pandemic. If we can be of service, contact us at board@prhamadison.com 
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